PROGRESS REPORT TO SUPPORTERS

OF

 THE DATAW ISLAND CONSERVANCY, INC.

.

Our first year of operation (starting April, 2012) was taken up with filings to establish the Conservancy as an IRS-approved 501 C (3) charitable organization. Administrative and organizational meetings designed to give the Conservancy direction and purpose took up the remainder of the year

The Conservancy's Board of Directors set goals at the beginning of 2013 and we are pleased to report to you on our progress in reaching each goal during the year.

 1.  Achieve 501 C (3) status

We received word in April that our application, submitted a year earlier, was being reviewed by the IRS. In June, we received official notification that we were approved.

 2. Compose “Frequently Asked Questions” document about the Conservancy

           We completed a list of F.A.Q.'s and placed these on the Dataw Net.(missed it? see

           attachment)

  3.  Plan and execute two fund raising events

           In January, 2013 we held “Bar Tenders” Night at Sweetgrass Restaurant. 

           In November, we sold Conservancy T-Shirts to Supporters

   4. Participate in Camp Dataw 

           The Conservancy sponsored a "hands-on" Nature class for the children - complete with

          "critters" found on Dataw. We organized a fishing experience, helped out with a kayak tour and 

           contributed $100.00 to help fund the Camp Dataw Experience.

    5. Inaugurate “Supporters of the Dataw Island Conservancy” group

           The Board decided to establish a Supporters group of residents who are interested

          in, and supportive of, the mission of the Conservancy. Residents are asked to

          contribute at least $50.00 per family or individual annually to become a Supporter.

          Currently we have 122 resident “Supporters” for which the Board is most grateful. 

Educate Residents

Early last year, the Conservancy Board developed a seminal wildlife document for the Island. Entitled "Wildlife on Dataw", this document clearly defines the types of flora and fauna found on Dataw and provides information designed to pique the curiosity of the new as well as the established resident. 

The Conservancy also contributed articles to Dataw Dateline, the Club magazine, on Alligators, Wood Storks, Ospreys and the Salt Marsh which surrounds the Island.

The Conservancy sponsored three Nature Talks during the year: 1. A.C.E. Basin; 2. Biodiversity on Dataw & 3. Alligators. The first two talks were restricted to Supporters only and drew between 60 and 80 residents. The talk on Alligators which was p[en to all residents drew over 200 attendees! 

All were very well received. Our thanks to Al Segars, Tony Mills &  Tom Murphy for sharing their knowledge of our wonderful ecosystem with  all of us.

In summary, the Conservancy attained all of its goals for 2013.

In addition to the prescribed goals, the Conservancy accomplished other projects during 2013 as summarized here.

 Additional Achievements

1. Last April, Supporter/volunteer Bruce Anderson built three Barn Owl nesting boxes for the

    Conservancy. With the permission of G.M. Ted Bartlett and with the help of Christie Henry and 

    her "bucket truck" crew, these boxes were installed high in oak trees located near the public dock at

    Oak Island Road and Dataw Drive, in the Antebellum Garden by the Sams Plantation Ruins and to 

    the left of the Morgan River #14 fairway. We anxiously await the arrival of our first Barn Owl this

    year!

2. Also last April, thirteen bluebird houses were constructed by Supporter/volunteer Peter Pearks.

   These were painted by volunteers and installed at various locations throughout the Island over the

    Summer and Autumn. This Spring, we hope to be reporting on new arrivals!

3. In July, we contracted with O'Quinn Marine Construction Co, to erect two Osprey nesting roosts

    with poles in the Jenkins Creek marsh. One is located in the marsh opposite the observation point

    between Cotton Dike #8 & #9 and the second is located just off the green at Cotton Dike #9. We

    have already had Ospreys and Bald Eagles checking out these sites!

4. In December, we initiated a program for identifying mature Live Oak specimen trees. These trees

    receive special protections as well as periodic root nutrient infusions and other treatments to

    promote healthy growth. Photographs of these trees were taken for a comparative assessment of

    the effectiveness of the treatment after next Summer.

Spring of 2014 is going to be an exciting time for all lovers of Nature on Dataw! We want to thank our Supporters and friends for sharing their interest, skills and financial support this past year and urge them to take a more active role in conserving the very unique and delicate ecosystem which surrounds us. Here's what is planned for 2014!

GOALS FOR 2014

· Wood Duck project - Investigate feasibility of placing nesting boxes for Wood Ducks near Dataw ponds and lakes.

· Osprey Nesting Platforms - Investigate placement of two more Osprey Nesting platforms in marshes surrounding Dataw.

· Bat Houses - Construct two Bat nursery boxes for placement at key locations on the Island.

· Nature Talks - Continue successful Nature Talk program in 2014. 

                          February 24th - Community Center Activities Room - Report to Supporters

                          March 31st - Carolina Ballroom - Oak Trees - Mike Murphy, Certified Arborist

· Invasive plant control - Investigate organizing and funding invasive plant species eradication program (Chinese Tallow tree).

· Live Oak conservation - Expand Live Oak specimen tree root feeding program.

· Monitor progress of existing projects - Set up a program to monitor and maintain our Bluebird, Osprey and Barn Owl nesting sites.

· Bird count programs - Sponsor the Christmas Bird Count and the Great Backyard Bird Count programs on Dataw.

· Camp Dataw - Continue our participation and support of this worthwhile children's program.  

